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  Waves Of Love From Jim 
 

 The Spring is now gone and the heat’s coming soon, 
 How did May disappear? Is it already June? 
 On our calendar church seems to be in a swoon,  
 No more choir.  No more tavern or Harp or Blue Moon. 
 
 In the summertime life seems to grow very slow, 
 Yet there’s time now for you to continue to grow. 
 Grab a book, take a walk, wow! the yard needs a mow, 
 Time to say to your busyness “no no no no!” 
 
 Go within and explore all the faiths of this place, 
 Oh! The wonderful faiths of the whole human race. 
 Express gratitude, wear a great smile on your face, 
 In the summer reflect more and slow down your pace. 
 
 All the memories of our past year are now dim, 
 So it’s time now to say, “let’s go out on a limb,” 
 Still come Sundays to share, hear a guest, sing a hymn, 
 Drink some coffee and feel waves of love from your Jim.  ] 
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Can’t make it to General Assembly (GA), or have you wondered “what exactly IS 
General Assembly, anyway”?  Well there are ways to experience it without the 
hassle and expense of travel.  Both print and on-line coverage of the 50th annual 
General Assembly will be available during (and in some cases, after) GA which is 
being held June 22-26. 
 
Live streaming video will be available for the plenary sessions, worship services and 
the Ware Lecture, with other possible additions.   
 
The plenary sessions provide an opportunity to see how the business of the Unitarian 
Universalist Association is conducted.  Now, on the surface this might sound like a 
giant yawn, but I assure you it is really more like a beautifully orchestrated, yet 
improvised, dance.  It is the democratic process as an art form.  And, while a great 
deal of work is done in “mini-assemblies” prior to the plenary, the opportunity for 
diverse view points to be expressed on the floor. 
 
Worship services can be exciting and moving, and the Ware Lecture this year will 
feature theologian Karen Armstrong, author of numerous works on comparative 
religion, who first rose to prominence in 1993 with her highly successful A History 
of God. A former Catholic nun, she asserts that, "All the great traditions are saying 
the same thing in much the same way, despite their surface differences." 
 
Since September 11, 2001, Karen has become chiefly known for her work on Islam 
and Fundamentalism, particularly in the United States.  She is increasingly invited to 
address audiences in the Muslim world. In 2007 she was awarded a medal for Arts 
and Sciences by the Egyptian government for her services to Islam, the first 
foreigner to have been awarded this decoration. She also spoke at the Young 
Presidents’ Organization in Istanbul and gave the keynote address at an international 
conference on Islamophobia there. 
 
Prior Ware lecturers have included Winona LaDuke, Julian Bond, Norman Lear, 
Kurt Vonnegut, Jr., Shirley Chislom and in 1966, Martin Luther King, Jr.  Many of 
the former Ware Lectures are available on the UUA website. 
 
There will also be a vote on the UUA Statement of Conscience-Ethical Eating: Food 
and Environmental Justice, and several changes to UUA by-laws.  If you have an 
interest in these topics please review the Notice of Meeting at http://www.uua.org/
ga/updates/index.shtml.   Pass any thoughts onto UUSP delegates (Karen Coale, 
Margie Manning and myself) so that we can better represent the congregation during 
these important votes. 
 

…………….see “President” on page 5 
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Standing on the Side of Love with Immigrant Families 
 
Immigration – THANK YOU for Your Action 
On Friday, May 6 2011, the Florida Legislature failed to pass Arizona-style immigration laws. Our heart-felt 
thanks to each of you who emailed, wrote a letter or called your state Representative and Senator. Your action 
along with that of our many partner organizations and friends REALLY made a difference.  
 
Together we defeated anti-immigrant legislation in Florida, but there are still other battles that need to be fought 
like: in-state tuition for undocumented students, wage theft and federal Comprehensive Immigration Reform. We 
will also be facing the 2012 legislative session next year. But before moving on to these issues – let’s all take a 
few minutes to enjoy our victory and reflect on the fact that our actions and involvement in the political process 
can and DID make a difference.   
 
Food for Our Adopted Immigrant Families  
The food collections during May and June will be for our two adopted families.  Please bring non-perishable food 
items to the 1st and 3rd Sunday services, and our children will collect them during the Offering. Thanks so very 
much! 

Religious Education Report, from Careena 
 
We've had some terrific “hands-on” activities in R.E., lately, including a full-scale May Pole. We headed 
outside, armed with hats for sun protection, and wove ourselves around in circles until the pole was braided 
with colors. Good news, too: since the mechanism was sewn with real (not crepe paper!) ribbons, and since 
Mike Nashleanas' brace for the May Pole is in an inconspicuous spot, we can make this an annual event. 
 
After tearing down our “kinesthetic learning” co-operative Box Fort project, we had another use for the 
cardboard. We examined the myth of Pandora's Box, with its themes of “wanting what is unavailable,” “good 
and bad points of curiosity,” “explanations for the existence of evil,” among others. 
 
One little girl's “Pandora's box” project proved to be particularly fierce, having a face something like a wild cat, 
complete with claws, pointed ears, and fangs. This imaginary box creature seems to have eaten a few of the 
others, and could be seen secured underneath the students' cubbies by a yarn leash, digesting its cardboard 
dinner. 
 
We also recently had the pleasure of borrowing a large, colorful indoor floor labyrinth. This falls under the 
heading of “Activities that we grown-ups wish we'd gotten to do as kids." It was a great hands-on (or, rather, 
“tiny cotton stocking feet”-on) opportunity to learn about meditation. Since children usually have too much 
difficulty staying still to do a traditional “seated” meditation, an exposure to walking meditation can be 
valuable. Although no one expects kids to learn skills that'd require years of monastic training, they can at least 
form an impression of “Hey, I could get good at this once I'm older.”  
 
In Love and Faith, 
 
Careena 
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 “President” from page 2……………. 
 
Print and Photo Reporting is also available trough a variety of sources including: 
 
· Follow GA with the UU World 
· General Assembly press coverage 
· GA Blog by UU World reporters 
· Others blogging GA 2011 
· GA photostream on Flickr  
· Twitter at General Assembly 
 
There will also be a Sunday service devoted to the UUA experience on July 10th, 
through the eyes of the members of our congregation who attended. 
I encourage you to participate through these methods, especially if you are still 
unclear about the role of the Unitarian Universalist Association and how our 
congregation is served by this entity.   
In Service, 
�����������	��

*******The UUSP Men’s Group******* 
 

Come join the UU St. Pete’s Men’s Group at “Little Las Vegas” Sunday June 19 
at 6:30 pm. We will be gambling our retirement checks and anything else you 
want to wave good-bye to. (Actually there will not be any REAL money 
involved) 
 

We will be risking play money on poker (dealer’s choice). At the end of the 
evening, the three guys with the most cash will select from a cornucopia of 
fabulous prizes. 
 

To get in the casino for the evening it’ll cost you!!!!! One whole dollar to help 
defray the cost of the FABULOUS prizes!!! 
 

“Little Las Vegas” is located at 2950 7th Ave. N., St. Petersburg (Michael Pohl’s 
place of residence). 
 

For more info or directions, call Michael or the office.  

WCC Renewal Service 
 

Dear Friends; 
  
Word on the street has it that this recent Renewal Service was the best ever.  And, 
the feedback was unsolicited so all the more meaningful.  Next year's board will 
have to work even harder!  Thanks to all of you plus the Reception Committee, 
Handbell and Adult Choirs.  In faith and gratitude, Alec  
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Welcoming Congregation Workshops 
 

We did it! We completed the Welcoming Congregation workshops! Does that mean we're "done" with this effort? 
Hardly! The question remains: "Where do we go from here?" 
 

We will have a follow-up meeting on June 12 at 12:30 p.m. to talk about this; to brainstorm; to discuss resources, 
etc., etc. 
 

Some uncertainties: 
 

People who have attended some or all of the workshops want to "keep the momentum going" about the 
Welcoming Congregation effort. We also want to share what we have experienced and learned from these 
workshops with the rest of the congregation. What is the most effective way to do that, especially since we are 
nearing the point of asking the congregation for a vote on obtaining the official "Welcoming Congregation" 
designation? 
 

At the present time,we do not have a GLBT or Welcoming Congregation subcommittee. Do we need to have 
one? Or can we do with one or two "point people" who will keep the congregation informed of related 
demonstrations, marches, healing services, petitions, legislation, etc. that might interest and energize members of 
the congregation? Do we have any volunteers?? 
 

Whether you have attended one, some, or all of the workshops, your input is valued and welcomed. Please come 
to the June 12 meeting! If you can't make it, please call or e-mail me with your response, ideas or suggestions. 
Thank you! 
 

"The world we have created is a product of our thinking. If we want to change the world, we have to change our 
thinking." 
- Albert Einstein  

Summer Worship Services 
 
The Worship Ministry has planned a summer full of Sundays that you won’t want to miss! 
 
We celebrate St. Pete Pride on Sunday, June 26 when a popular frequent speaker at UUSP, Mark Spivey, 
returns to our pulpit. Connie Millett and Laurie Clement will give us lots of reasons to celebrate summer in 
St. Pete on July 3, with an ice cream social following the service. We’ll hear a report on the UUA’s General 
Assembly on July 10 from our members and friends. 
 
Our own Caleb Cain leads a service on profound moments of truth on July 17, and Mike Nashleanas rounds 
up the Eckerd College poetry group for an encore performance on July 24. Bring the four-legged, two-
winged and other differently-limbed family members to church on July 31 for a Blessing of the Animals, led 
by Pat Robinson. Sing along with Dorothy Byrne at our hymn sing on Aug. 7. (The July 31 and Aug. 7 
services are designed to be intergenerational and children will be invited to stay for the entire service; 
religious education activities will be provided on other Sundays.) 
 
As the summer winds down, we return to the themes Rev. Jim has been emphasizing. On Aug. 14, Victor 
Beaumont will discuss transforming within, and Margie Manning talks about connecting between on Aug. 
21. A member of our Social Justice Ministry will tell us more about serving others beyond on Aug. 28. We 
begin the church year again on Sept. 4, when Rev. Alec is back in the pulpit. 
 
See you this summer! 
Margie Manning, Worship Ministry��
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Happenings and Events 

April 
Celebrations 

 

Anniversaries 
 

16th--Darren & Wini 
Stowe 

 

Birthdays  
 

14th--Miles Sawyer 
16th--Karen Frank 
22nd--Audre Zieres 
28th--Dave Coale 

A Month of Sundays 
�

5th--”The $64,000 Question?”  Jim answers questions 
submitted from members of the congregation. 
 
12th--TBA 
 
19th--”What Is The Meaning of Soap On A Rope?” Jim pays 
honor to all fathers. Also Summer Solstice. 
 
26th--Mark Spivey fills the pulpit in a tribute to PRIDE 

Mea Culpa 
Dear Friends; 
 

Within minutes after Gini Courter concluded her address at the Renewal Service I was in Gilmour Hall talking 
to a pleasant woman.  I said, "Which church do you belong to?"  She replied, "This one."  How little could I 
feel?  I scrambled to extricate myself and to this moment yet feel guilty.  When her husband came near I did 
then recognize them, and said so.   
  
That situation was an excellent example of what Gini Courter spoke of by way of turning people off.  "Gee, the 
minister doesn't even know who we are." 
  
Penny and I will be away for three months, three months with no contact.  When I resume my Pastoral Care 
Ministry I will only be in the pulpit once a month, as has been the case.  Now you see me, now you 
don't.  Please forgive me if I am not on top of my game.  And to that wonderful woman out there, "Please 
forgive me?" 
  
I love the folks I have met here and will continue to do so.  In faith and love, Alec  

 
Join the Florida Men’s Chorale as they bring you the 

best of the New Broadway. 
   Toe-Tapping & Hand   Clapping music from "The Jersey Boys", "Mama Mia", 

   "Million Dollar Quartet", "Wicked", "Billy Elliot", "M emphis", "Chicago", 
"Hairspray", "Dreamgirls" and many more. 
You will not want to miss this great show! 

 

Two BIG performances: 
 

Friday June 17, 7:00 p.m. at Saint Pete College auditorium in Clearwater. 
Saturday, June 18th, 7:30 p.m. at Hillsborough Community College in Ybor. 

 

Tickets available from Peter in the office or on line at; http://apollo.heritagewebdesign.com/~uvfmc201/cart/
index.php?main_page=products_all  
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UUA Trustee Tidbits from Joan Lund 
jlund@uua.org or 813-931-9727 
 

June rolls around each year and that means UUA GENERAL ASSEMBLY, this year in Charlotte, NC, from 
Wednesday June 22nd to Sunday, 26th. I look forward be being with many of you. I hope you will be at the 
Florida District Ingathering. Check the program book for time and location on Wednesday. As you prepare to 
attend GA please go to our UUA website and link to the GA agenda because there are several important 
bylaws changes on which we will vote; and there will be mini-assemblies focusing on them. 
 
At times I have occasion to look at the mission statements of the congregations in our District. Without 
exception (so far) there is reference to being involved in the wider world of social justice ministries. How does 
your congregation choose and evaluate the justice ministries priorities in your community? At the April Board 
of Trustees meeting we were involved in Right Relations training led by Taquiena Boston, Director, 
Multicultural Growth and Witness and Leslie Takahashi Morris. They suggested organizations/congregations 
might look at four areas when considering social justice endeavors: grounding, accountability, fit and 
opportunity. 
 
Grounding in an issue is authentic and deep UU roots and how it is linked to the current identity and 
theology/philosophy of our faith. This includes the spiritual and ethical basis for the congregation’s choice. Do 
the members’ engage and live their experience on a particular justice issue and is there historic UU 
engagement on the issue in the public arena? 
 
Accountability  is being concerned about marginalized groups in the congregation and community. Anti-
oppression should be a part of the project and its focus. This would include the congregation’s education about 
how the issue is impacting persons of color, low-income communities, and other oppressed groups. 
Relationships with other groups who are working on the issue are important. Reconciliation and right 
relationship must be an outcome of working on an anti-oppression issue. 
 
Fit  is the match between the congregation’s resources, aspirations, and ability to make a real difference. Fit 
includes having informed and inspiring leaders, institutional resources and partners. Perhaps there could be a 
task force devoted to the issue, which would include determining if there is money available for the effort. 
There probably would be UUA office, committees, groups, publications, and curricula that exist to support the 
congregation in taking a position. 
 
Opportunity includes the consideration of the likelihood that the congregation will/can be a respected 
participant in the public dialogue on an issue. A good time for a congregation to act relates to the “hotness” of 
the issue and if the congregation will/can make a real difference. A UU national campaign, debates in the 
public arena, and proposed legislation are important to consider in making a decision about social justice 
projects for your congregation.  
 
Travel safely, fellow GAers.  

*******Pastoral Care******* 
 

While Alec is away for the summer the contact people for Pastoral Care will be: 
Joan Barclay 727-520-8922   or Allen Becker 727-341-1511 
Any one who is ill or needs attention we will be happy to help them out. 
 
Thank you. Alec  
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Penny and I will be leaving for Maine shortly after June 1st.  We are not quite sure exactly when.   
  

We will NOT have a landline this summer.  To reach us you must call Penny's cell phone: (727) 215-2002. 
The other option is snail mail: General Delivery, Sangerville, ME,  04479.  Please do NOT email anything 
important because we access our email at the library, about once each week. 
Penny is flying back early as she begins teaching for St. Petersburg College around the 20th of August. 
  
The other thing for you to do is have a safe and wonderful summer.  In faith and love, Alec and Penny  

American Stage Summer Camp 
 

We are happy to be providing space for The American Stage Summer Camp program this year.  They will be 
using the music room and the larger children's room in Conway as well as Conway West and East with lunch 
on the playground (they will not use the kitchen). In addition they will use Gilmour in the afternoons.  Their 
drop off/pickup will be from the parking lot through the playground entrance.  
 

We think it will be a wonderful partnership and are looking forward to their presence.  If you are in the 
church this summer, enjoy the sounds of happy children at play (and in plays) and join the Board in 
welcoming the children and staff.  

Summer Plans for the Craig's 

“Awards” from page 11….. 
Margie Manning   Oscar For Portrayal of Robinette Crusoe While Scantily Clad Husband Is Next 
    To You 
Marisa Pohl   Superior Rating from National Cheerleaders Association 
McKell Moorhead  Grammy for Best Guitar Playing Narrator of the Year 
Mia Scala-Beltran  Toni For Best Musical Set Designs On An Unlimited Budget   
Michael Pohl   Grammy for Most Bells Held in One Hand 
Miguel Scala-Beltran  Glamour Magazine Award for Best Looking Actor Wearing All Green  
Mike Manning   People Magazine Award For Sexiest Good Man Friday Night in Skimpy Native 
    Attire  
Michael Manning  Lifetime Achievement Award For His Perpetual Role of Santa Claus  
Mike Nashleanas  Oscar for Best Marlon Brando God Father Portrayal 
Miriam Gwin   Toni for Best Portrayal of Character Completely Opposite Yourself; Former 
    Jewish Woman Named Miriam  
Paul Roberts   Grammy for Best Bass Soloist Of The Year While Sweeping The Floors And 
    Uttering “Golllly” 
Pat Robinson   Toni for Best French Accented Narration 
Penny Craig    Oscar for Best Narration While Seeing Your Husband In A Superman Costume 
Peter Bolton-Schultes  Grammy for Best Bell Ringing Of A Bass Part While Constantly Singing The 
    Melody 
Peter Papangelou   Toni for Best Interpretation of Ethel Merman Waving Bed Sheets To Simulate 
    Water 
Quintin Scala-Beltran  Grammy for Best Male Rapper 
Raven Goodall   Toni for Best Narration While Corralling Your Dad To Act In A Musical 
Rebecca Culver  UUA Sinkford Award For Best 
Rob McCabe   Oscar for Best Imitation of Oliver Hardy 
Sally Carville   Oscar, Toni, Grammy for Making Our Music Shine 
Susan Scott Strohmeyer Toni for Best Island Native Hottie  
Summer Sheffield  Grammy for Best Narrating Mermaid Soprano Soloist of the Year  
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Music Ministry Awards of Appreciation 2010-2011 
 
NAME    “AWARD”  (Oscar, Toni, Grammy, High School Yearbook, Sports) 
 
Adrianne Justiss  Fox TV Winner of “So You Think You Can Dance A Whirling Dervish On 
    Carpeting” Award 
Anne Hall   Alto Rookie of the Year 
Alex Bolton-Schultes  Grammy for Best Bell Ringing While Your Mind Is On Tax Season 
Anne Justiss   Toni for Best Producer and Costumes of the Century 
Bill Maguire   Oscar for Best Acting While Using Charles Darwin As Prop 
Caleb Cain   HS Yearbook Voted Most Liking To Appear in The Movie “Men In Black” 
Dan Greenfeld   Pope Benedict XVI Medal of Honor For Best Portrayal Of A Monk Eating A 
    Hot Dog 
Dani  Skrzypek Toni for Best Acting After Being Asked At The Last Minute To Be On Stage 
Dave Coale   Broadway Theatre Arm Twisting Award As Head Usher of the Year 
Dave Spangler   Toni for Best Acting While Speaking The Immortal Line “Arg.” 
David Strohmeyer  Toni for Best Portrayal Of A Character Who Needs To Go To The Latrine  
David Young   Oscar for Best Acting While Wearing A Groucho Marx Mustache 
Dean Robinson  Grammy for Best Lead Barbershop Singer Wearing A Dapper Straw Hat 
Don MacNary   Pope Benedict XVI Medal of Honor For Best Portrayal Of A Friar Eating A 
    Hot Dog  
Dorothy Byrne  Grammy for Playing A Key Person Of Note 
Evie May   Lifetime Achievement Award For Her Five Portrayals of Mae West 
Fred Russell   Grammy for Best Weekly Portrayal of Ringo Starr   
Fred Seidl   Kennedy Center Achievement Award for Best Weekly Pete Seeger Portrayal 
Geneva Nelson  Oscar for Best Actress in History Who Has Ever Played The Role Of A  
    Character Named Waldon Pond  
Ginny Oppenheimer  HS Yearbook Voted Most Likely To Ask The Question “Who’s On First?” 
Heaven Cacamese  Drama Critics Circle Award for Best Narration While Working With Your 
    Mother 
Jack Reed   Grammy for Best Classical Tenor Soloist of the Year While Wearing A Straw 
    Hat and Barbershop Vest 
James Goodall   French Culinary Institutes Grand Prix de Petit Four Award 
Joe Benjamin   History Channel Award for Best Delivery of the Line “Dr. Livingston, I  
    Presume?” 
John & Sheryl Clement Lifetime Achievement Award for Best Acting During What Should Have Been 
    Their Honeymoon 
Julie MacNary   Toni For Best Narration With A Mic Unintentionally Turned Off  
Juniper O’Hara  Oscar for Best Actress in Serious Leadership Roles of Island Chief and High 
    Priestess “Who” 
Kahler Pohl   Grammy for Best Female Rapper 
Karen Frank   Grammy for Best Non Music Reader Music Reader 
Laurie Clement  Oscar For Best Narration While Creating A Garden And Coordinating A  
    Wedding 
Liz Culver    Drama Critics Circle Award For Longest Death Scene In A Musical (“are you 
    quite finished?”) 
Liz Gerdnic   HS Yearbook Voted Most Likely to Appear In The Movie “The Color Purple” 
Malcolm Ross   Grammy for Best Portrayal of A Character Named Elvis While Wearing a  
    Native Islander Costume  

See “Awards” on page 10….  
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UUSP Mission Statement 
	

“Providing a compassionate and welcoming community, inspiring spiritual and 
intellectual growth, and serving as a  beacon for social activism and service.” 


